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The Home & School Association 
is comprised of all school families 
and staff. The HASA supports the 
mission of the school by providing 
an association that is alive and 
active and encourages 
participation. The HASA will 
facilitate open communication 
among parents, caregivers, school 
and community. 
 

HASA Board Meeting Minutes 
St. Francis of the Lakes Catholic School 
Home & School Association 
 
Date | Time:  Wednesday, February 8th | 7:00pm 

Location: Brickhouse Pizza 
 
Start: 7:00pm End: 7:55 
Board/Staff Present-Jessica Jennings, Angie Gadacz, Tina Kilibarda, 
Deb Euteneuer, Jen Nagel 
 
OPENING PRAYER 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
OPEN BUSINESS 

 Donuts- Feb 9th  { May 4th & 11th}  Everything is good to go.  The guys wore 
name tags last week and that was appreciated. 

 Drama Club status, no one has stepped forward.  Lowell does a week long 
drama “camp” with a performance afterward (with hired help-Prairie Fire, 
they provide a lot of the props and costumes).  Concessions bring in money but we have a small budget.  This year 
maybe we should simplify and do a talent show and they plan early for next year.  What we need to do is set 
up/clean up and make a flyer.  We should have rules (Christian music, appropriate, time limit).  We could have 
tryouts like we did with the play.  April 21 looks like a good day to have the talent show.  We will finalize things at 
the next meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS 
 Ideas for new events/ Mom’s Night Out- HASA to help Promote.  More advance noticed for these events has in our 

suggestion box.  Events like this could come through HASA so we can help promote them.   
 Conferences March 6th and 9th – Sarah Lundy will head up meals for Teachers.  Middle school only is Tuesday so 

two days is probably all we need to provide for. 
 Food Drive Begins March 20th -31st  -Joanne Ruttger.  We will try to get classes more involved with some kind of 

competition or incentive.  March is also food share month so there is a donation match involved. 
 Penny Competition in March 1st- April 12th, we will not be doing the rice bowl this year, possibly we will do Bridges 

of Hope which is also more local.  The Heffer project was suggested as another option, maybe next year. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS  

 Communications-Looking for someone to fill this committee role next year- Talk to Becky Thuringer.  Becky will do 
this again or take on donut days.  

 Student Life-Knights Free Throw Contest Sunday Feb 12th/ 12pm-2pm, this is district level, they had to have 
qualified in January. 

 Community Enrichment-Family Fun Night, we did have a couple new volunteers.  114 registered, attendance was 
the same or a little better.  It was suggested to have a square dancing event or station.  We should have a game 
table especially for the older kids.  Buying a whole pizza was a hit.  Check into someone to head up Birthright Drive, 
the Lundy’s or Joann Rutger did it last year.  Suzanne lokken has volunteered this year.   

 Up Coming Events-Spring Gala May 12th at Grand View, Great Gadsby/casino night is the theme.  Fish Frie- there 
will be a meeting at Roundhouse Tuesday the 21st.  SF Mardi Gras Event Feb 26, 6-8:30.  , Mom’s Night Out, 
tomorrow night. 

CLOSING  
 Next meeting – March 8th 2017 at 7pm / Brick House Pizza 
 Closing Prayer 
 Adjourn Meeting  

 


